
Grace and peace to the People of Tuscola,

This should be a shorter newsletter than last month and thank you all who read it. Just because it
is shorter doesn’t mean that it will be less important. On the contrary, this note will ask us all a
very important question: Why are we here? This will be the sermon series for the month of
November. November is a rather interesting month in the life of the church because it starts and
ends with special holidays—no, not Halloween and Thanksgiving, but rather All Saints Day and
Christ the King Sunday. All Saints Day is when we celebrate all persons in the church’s life who
have gone to the church triumphant, and Christ the King Sunday celebrates the end of the
church’s preaching year. The Preaching year, or the Lectionary year, starts with the first Sunday of
Advent. Both holidays help us see that we are here for a time and that the life of the church goes
on past us.

We as Christians should take time to think about why we are here in the church, why this church,

and what it is that this church needs and should be doing to build the Kingdom of heaven here on

the earth. This is my challenge for you this month. I do not seek to give you these answers in my

sermon series but to help you ask them of yourself and of the Church. That is what the church as a

whole will be asking itself as well. We, as the Tuscola United Methodist Church, also need to ask

why we are here, what we need to do, and what it is that God is Calling us to do.

Blessings

Pastor Bennett A. Woods
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A Note From The Pastor



“You have heard that it was said, ‘Eye for eye, and tooth for tooth.’ [a] 39 But I tell you, do not resist an evil person. If anyone
slaps you on the right cheek, turn to them the other cheek also. 40 And if anyone wants to sue you and take your shirt, hand
over your coat as well. 41 If anyone forces you to go one mile, go with them two miles. 42 Give to the one who asks you, and
do not turn away from the one who wants to borrow from you.

Finance committee met on October 9 to discuss the financial picture for the remainder of this year and the coming year.
The first order of business was to determine how to encourage members to contribute what remains of their 2023
estimates of giving. It was decided that Dick Berg would speak to the congregation on 10/15. The proposed budget for 2024
showed a deficit of $78,552. Pastor Bennett said that he would speak at Consecration Sunday on 10/22. He also stated that
he would not continue the youth programs after the first of the year if no one is hired for the position of Children and
Youth director. He feels he cannot devote the hours needed to fulfill the duties of pastor if he is also the youth director.
There was discussion regarding where and how to find the money to hire someone for the position and, also, how to reduce
the deficit for the coming year. The options discussed were to cut staff positions, reduce salaries, do a fundraiser and have
faith that the estimates of giving will be enough. Ultimately, a motion was passed by the committee to reject the budget as
presented and to convey to SPRC that the consensus of the committee was the pastor’s salary should
remain at the amount submitted in the SPRC budget.

SPRC met on 10/10 and discussed the open children and youth director position. They also discussed their portion of the
budget returned by the finance committee for SPRC’s review.

Trustees met on 10/12. Pastor Bennett reported that SAM pantry may need more storage space. The parsonage was the
next point of discussion. Jerry Reynolds will arrange for the broken storm windows to be repaired. Pastor Bennett will look at
purchasing a storm door for the back door. He will also contact All-Pro to set up an appointment to perform maintenance
on the furnaces at the parsonage. A motion was passed to sell the bricks that had been purchased over 20 years ago for the
sanctuary. They had been stored locally and there were costs associated with the storage. The sale of the organ to the church
in Wisconsin fell through because they want to hear it being played before purchasing. Pastor Bennett will call them to see if
they will take it, as is, for free. The space that will be freed up if the organ is gone can be used for MOPS or SAM. The
committee decided that gutter guards should be installed at the parsonage. Pastor Bennett will contact Roofs by Rodger for
an estimate of the cost. Ameren completed the upgrade of the lights at the church at a total cost of $5900 which should be
recovered in a year. The dispute with BluSky Restoration over repairs at the parsonage related to a water leak was
successfully closed with help from John Watson. The church paid the insurance deductible of $2500 and our insurance
company, Church Mutual, reopened the case and paid the remainder. The church owns three snowblowers which are stored
in the parsonage garage so it was decided that two should be sold. The small lawn mower that has been listed for sale on
Facebook and needs some work has not been purchased so the trustees decided to offer it for free to anyone who wants it.
The trustees also discussed their portion of the budget for 2024 that was rejected by the finance committee.

A special Church Council meeting was held on 10/16 to discuss only the 2024 budget. The members of SPRC, trustees,
finance and church council were present and were seated at tables with a mix of members so that ideas could be discussed
with each other to get a new perspective on how to approach reducing the budget deficit of $78, 552. There was discussion
on which items in the budget could be reduced and then an error was discovered in an Excel spreadsheet so the 2024 deficit
was determined to be $59,218. The only item in the budget that must be approved before the Charge Conference on 10/29
is the pastor compensation package. Therefore, a motion was made and passed to accept that package of $80,899 as put
forth by SPRC. The remainder of the 2024 budget must be accepted by Church Council before December 31. It was agreed
that the 2024 deficit would be addressed after the estimates of giving are in. Below you will find the budget numbers.

I am writing this very early on 10/23. Who knows what the
world will be like when you read it but right now the
situation in the Middle East seems insurmountable. But I
know that God is in control and we must pray that those
involved in making decisions listen for God’s voice. My
Sunday School class is reading through Matthew and in
chapter 5 Jesus gives us a new perspective on retaliation
which seems appropriate for these times. As followers of
Christ, we are called to live our lives differently. Read Jesus’
words on retaliation from chapter 5 of Matthew 38.





IF YOU HAVE QUESTIONS OR COMMENTS, YOU MAY CONTACT ME, KAREN BENNER, AT KBBENNER@GMAIL.COM

OR BY PHONE AT 217-721-7750.



You still have time to get your Estimate Of Giving Cards into the office. Please turn
them in as soon as you can. You can drop them off during the week to Sarah, mail

them in, or drop them in the offering plate on Sunday. There is also a copy of a
giving card below if you haven’t received your card yet or need a new one. You can

fill it out, detach it and mail it back to the church or drop it off. Which ever is
convenient for you. Also, if you would like to sign up for automatic giving, the form

for that is also included this month as well. 





September Attendance &

Offerings

         Attendance    Offerings

Sept. 3        97         $4,925

Sept. 10      85         $4,730

Sept. 17      117       $2,656

Sept. 24      71         $2,673

Digital Giving Total  $3,751

(The offerings above are what

is collected on Sunday in the

plate and the electronic

giving's) 

We also offer electronic giving

that is safe and easy from your

checking or savings. Call the

church office, 253-4232, to get

started today!

 

November Worship at Brookstone

Nov. 5 : Speaker — Karen Benner
Nov. 12 : Speaker —  Mary Ann

Dier-Zimmermann
Nov. 19 : Speaker — Darcy

Sementi
Nov. 26 : Speaker — TBD

If you would like to help with this
ministry, please contact John

Watson at 217-369-6867 or email
to: jfw@craiglaw.net

     CHADDOCK CHILDREN’S FOUNDATION HAS SERVED
CHILDREN FOR 170 YEARS. SUPERINTENDENT EVA
FIELDS LED THE HOME DURING VERY TRYING TIMES
(1912-1946), MADE MAJOR IMPROVEMENTS, AND ADDED
SERVICES TO ASSIST THE 70 STUDENTS.

      CHADDOCK IS A “MINISTRY FOR MISSION-MINDED
PEOPLE OF ALL FAITHS”. THE CHURCH OF JESUS
CHRIST OF LATTER DAY SAINTS DELIVERED 100
TOWELS,800 BIRTHDAY GIFTS CAME FROM
SPRINGFIELD FIRST UMC, QUINCY CATHOLIC CHURCH
DONATED SUPPLIES TO GRANDMA’S CLOSET
(PERSONAL ITEMS, CLOTHING, ETC.) ,EASTER
BASKETS,AND BALL CAPS. FIRST BAPTIST INVITED
YOUNG LADIES TO A “PAINT AND PRAISE” AFTERNOON
EMPHASIZING GOOD SELF-ESTEEM AND MADE THEM
FEEL LIKE QUEENS.

    THE HIGHLY QUALIFIED, PASSIONATE STAFF
MINISTERS TO CHILDREN AGES 6-21. MANY CHILDREN
HAVE EXPERIENCED PAIN, ABUSE, TRAUMA,
ABANDONMENT, SEPARATION, FAMILY TRAGEDY OR A
COMBINATION OF EVENTS. INTENSE THERAPY IS
REQUIRED FOR CHILDREN TO LEARN TO TRUST, FIND
ACCEPTANCE, AND KNOW THEY ARE LOVED. PLEASE
SUPPORT CHILI FOR CHADDOCK BY OUR UNITED
METHODIST MEN ON WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 15.

THE UNITED METHODIST MEN’S CHILI FOR
CHADDOCK SUPPER IS

COMING UP ON WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 15, 2023. WE
HOPE TO

HAVE A GOOD TURN-OUT TO RAISE FUNDS TO
SUPPORT THE EXCELLENT

WORK CHADDOCK CHILDREN’S FOUNDATION DOES
FOR CHILDREN FROM

ACROSS THE COUNTRY.
WE ARE IN NEED OF YOUR SUPPORT AND ARE ASKING

THAT ANYONE
WHO IS ABLE AND WILLING TO PROVIDE A DESERT

FOR THIS EVENT. A SIGN-UP SHEET WILL BE
AVAILABLE ON THE TABLE IN THE HALL OPPOSITE

THE KITCHEN SERVING WINDOW ON OR ABOUT
OCTOBER 29, 2023 FOR THOSE PLANNING TO PROVIDE

A DESERT.
PLEASE COME (INVITE YOUR FAMILY, FRIENDS AND

NEIGHBORS) AND ENJOY CHILI OR
VEGETABLE SOUP STARTING AT 5:00 PM ON THE 15 TH

OF NOVEMBER.











PASTOR BENNETT WOODS
PASTOR

BWOODS@TUSCOLAUMC.COM

INGRID MINGER
CHILDREN'S CHOIR DIRECTOR
INGRIDMINGER@GMAIL.COM

OUR STAFF

SARAH EVANS
FINANCIAL & 

ADMINISTRATIVE 
SECRETARY

SEVANS@TUSCOLAUMC.COM

KATHLEEN DYER
CUSTODIAN

JEANNIE CRADDOCK,
DIR. SANCTUARY CHOIR,

CELEBRATION RINGERS HAND
BELL CHOIR

DCJC91@GMAIL.COM
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SAM Pantry 7am
Bible Study 11am

Kids Club 3pm

Bible Study
11am

Bible Study 11am
Rachel Circle

1pm

TUWF Board
10am

Bible Study 11am

Bible Study
1pm

Finance 5pm
Church Council

6pm

Coffee Hour 9:30
Worship 10am

Jr. High Youth Group 5pm
Sr. High Youth Group

5:45pm

Coffee Hour 9:30
Worship 10am

Jr. High Youth Group 5pm
Sr. High Youth Group

5:45pm

Coffee Hour 9:30
Worship 10am

Jr. High Youth Group 5pm
Sr. High Youth Group

5:45pm

Coffee Hour 9:30
Worship 10am

Jr & Sr High Youth Group
5pm

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE

Bible Study 1pm
Christian Justice

1pm
Rebekah Circle 7pm

MOPS 9am
Trustees 5pm

1

Hospice Program
Speaker 10am

All Staff Meeting
5pm

SAM Pantry 7am
Bible Study 11am

Kids Club 2pm
Sanctuary Choir 6pm

Celebration Ringers 7pm
Chili for Chaddock 

SAM Pantry 7am
Bible Study 11am

SAM Pantry 7am
Bible Study 11am

Kids Club 2pm
Sanctuary Choir 6pm

Celebration Ringers 7pm

Office
Closed

Bible Study 11am
MOPS Cinnamon Roll

Pick-Up 5:30pm
Sanctuary Choir 6pm

Celebration Ringers 7pm

Office Closed


